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CEO appointment communication  
 

Dec 2021  
 

Dear parents and carers,  
 

Mrs Mackinney will be leaving her position as CEO of Hales Valley Trust at the end of the summer 
term. Having successfully established Hales Valley Trust since it began in 2017 Mrs Mackinney has 
decided to take the opportunity to take early retirement. No doubt she will still be involved in school 
improvement in some capacity and remains a true advocate of the trust and all our schools!   
 

The Board of Directors are very pleased to announce that, following a rigorous recruitment process, 
Mrs Cox will be taking over as CEO from 1st September 2022. Mrs Cox is the trust’s Director of School 
Improvement and the previous headteacher at Lutley and, as such, knows the trust and all our 
schools very well. Her appointment will ensure that trust carries on with and builds upon all the 
good work that is taking place in all the schools.   
 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very happy and peaceful Christmas.  
Kind regards  

  
Mark Simpson  
Chair of Board of Directors  
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